
Sioux Falls Regional Airport Authority 

Board Meeting Minutes 

August 25, 2016 

Members Present: Dave Nelson, Lon Stroschein, Mike Luce, Julie Schnaible, Raquel Blount 

Staff Present: Dan Letellier, Richard King, Kristin Elgersma 

Guests Present: Mark Weiderrich- Goldsmith Heck, Mike Christensen-Sanford Health, Michelle 

Klobassa-TSP Architects. 

Ayes and nays were taken on all motions and all motions were passed unanimously unless 

otherwise noted. 

Chairman Nelson called the meeting to order at 12:03 pm. 

1. Minutes- Julie Schnaible moved and Mike Luce seconded approval of the minutes of July 

26, 2016. Motion carried. 

 

2. Bills for Approval- Lon Stroschein moved and Raquel Blount seconded approval of the 

bills as presented. Motion carried. 

 

3. Consent Agenda- Report on Consent Agenda items by the Executive Director. Mike Luce 

moved and Julie Schnaible seconded approval of the Consent Agenda. Motion carried. 

 

A. Advertise for bids to provide aircraft and runway deicing fluid for the 2016-2017 

winter season. 

B. Task Order #48 with Goldsmith/Heck Engineers to provide Construction 

Administration for Phase 1 of Runway 3-21 reconstruction. - $490,855.00 

C. Ground Lease agreement with MFR Properties for 30 year lease. 

D. Lease extension with the FAA to provide office space for weather observers. 

E. Change Order #8 with Beckman Construction to deduct contract price by $3,400. 

F. Acceptance of FAA AIP Grant #3-46-0050-050-2016 in the amount of $7,048,235.00. 

G. Change orders for the Terminal Checkpoint expansion project totaling $41,132.00 

 

4. Report by Executive Director- 

 

A. Construction Updates  

1. Checkpoint Renovation – Terrazzo floor has been installed and work progressing 

on wall/ceiling work in lobby expected to be complete by mid-Sept.  Plumbing work 

completed in men’s restroom with tile to be reinstalled by the end of August.  Main 

foyer work continues with expected completion in mid-Sept.  Column finishes not 

expected to be finished until mid-late October.  

 

2. Alpha Taxiway rehab/repair – Demolition and removals complete.  Concrete is 

being poured and overall project on track to be completed the first week of October.  

 

 



3. PFC application – The FAA has provided a notice of substantial completion and 

will now publish our application in the Federal Register for 60-days. The FAA must 

provide either an approval or disapproval no later than Nov. 26th. 

 

B. True Market Study 

The airport has recently received the latest True Market Study from Sixel Air Service 

Consultants which looks at what airport area travelers are utilizing.  The study 

revealed that in the 4 county area surround Sioux Falls, 86.1% use FSD, vs. other 

area airports. 

 

This compares to 2009 when a similar study identified only 55.5% of local travelers 

using Sioux Falls Regional.  Improvement in retention can be traced to new service 

provided by Frontier Airlines, American Airlines and added destinations flown by 

Allegiant Airlines. The study found that on average 1,322 passengers flew out of 

FSD on a daily basis in 2015, out of a total of 1,553.  7.6 % of area travelers 

departed out of Minneapolis and 5.5% out of Omaha, down from 11.1% in 2013.  

  

5. Old Business  

 

A. Capital Improvement Plan  2017-2022 -   The board was provided an initial draft of 

the airport’s CIP from 2017-2022 at the July meeting and only a few modifications 

have been made to the original draft.  After a brief discussion, Raquel Blount moved 

and Lon Stroschein seconded approval of 2017-2022 Capital Improvement Plan. 

Motion carried.   

 

B. Baggage Claim Expansion Concepts – TSP Architects provided several concepts for 

the expansion of the baggage claim area in 2018.  In June, the board had requested 

several preliminary concepts to determine if the expansion would impact the existing 

Customs area and the improvements planned for later this year.  Several concepts 

were reviewed, and it was determine that our objectives for expanding the baggage 

claim area could be achieved with little disruption to the Customs area.  As a result 

the board elected to move forward with the renovations designed for Customs. 

 

6. New Business  

 

A.  Julie Schnaible moved and Mike Luce seconded a motion to award Phase 1 of the 

Runway 3-21 reconstruction project to T.R. Construction in the amount of 

$7,584,545.00. 

 

B. The board approved sending a letter to the Sec. of the Air Force voicing the Airport 

Authority’s support for the future basing of the F-35 at Joe Foss Field.  

 

7. Open Segment- No discussion 

 

Mike Luce left the meeting at 1:32 p.m. 

 

Lon Stroschein moved to adjourn at 1:36 p.m. Raquel Blount seconded. Motion carried. 



 

 

 

             

 Date      Secretary 

 

Next Board Meeting on September 22, 2016 


